
TENNESSEE REGULATORY AUTHORITY 

January 25, 2017 

A Scott Ross 
Neal & Harwell, PLC 
1201 Demonbreun Street, Suite 1000 
Nashville, TN 37203 

502 Deaderick Street, 41h Floor 
Nashville, Tennessee 37243 

Re: Docket No. 16-00107 - Petition for Approval of Franchise Agreement with 
Town of Thompson's Station, Tennessee 

Tariff Filing No. 2017-0013 

Dear Mr. Ross: 

This is to acknowledge receipt of Atmos Energy Corporation's tariff filing 2017-0013 
enclosing the 13th Revised Sheet No. 70 for the Atmos' Franchise Agreements. The 
filing was received on January 19, 2017, with a proposed effective date of January 17, 
2017. It appears that the tariff filing is consistent with the Authority's decision in this 
matter at the Authority Conference held on January 1 7, 2017. Therefore, the tariff went 
into effect as requested. Please refer to the above referenced tariff number in any 
correspondence regarding this particular filing. 

oe irley 
Deputy Chief, Utilities Division 

DR 17-04 

Cc: Mark Martin, Vice President 
Atmos Energy Corporation 
3275 Highland Pointe Drive 
Owensboro, KY 42303-7835 
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